AB 1953 (Chan) – ELIMINATING LEAD FROM DRINKING WATER BY PHASING-OUT LEAD IN PLUMBING PRODUCTS AND FIXTURES

PROBLEM
· Lead is commonly used as a component in brass water utility and household plumbing materials, and can cause a variety of adverse health effects, particularly for infants and children.

· It is estimated that 14% to 20% of total childhood lead exposure is from drinking water, and the Center for Disease Control and Prevention has indicated that there is no safe threshold for blood lead levels in young children.  Exposure to low concentrations of lead in drinking water can result in delays in physical and mental development, along with deficits in attention span and learning abilities.

· Based on compliance reporting for a sampling of large water utilities by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, it is estimated that household tap water for at least 10 percent of California’s population, and possibly much more, is currently above the state-established Public Health Goal of 2 parts per billion.

REMEDY
· AB 1953 would initiate a phase-out of leaded plumbing materials, by changing the definition of “lead free” from the current standard of less than 8 percent lead to less than 0.25 percent lead.

· Future repairs, replacements, or new installations of plumbing materials that come in contact with drinking water would be made with no-lead parts, and eventually lead would be removed from Californians’ water systems and household drinking water supply plumbing.

· AB 1953 would apply to the following types of products:  pipes and pipe fittings, water meters, valves, couplings, faucets, drinking fountains, other plumbing fixtures, and devices which are connected to a utility water system and household plumbing and that come in contact with water for potable use.

BACKGROUND

· Water agencies with excellent compliance records typically have very low levels of lead in the water supplied in the water mains.  However, as water moves from the water main through the meter and valves and into the household plumbing, lead can be leached from brass components and the result is a significant percentage of Californians receive drinking water with lead levels greater than the state’s public health goal of 2 ppb.

· Notwithstanding the existence of a regulatory framework to address lead in drinking water, testing continues to demonstrate that leaching of lead at high levels still occurs – even with new materials meeting all specifications and regulatory requirements.
· Water utility experience with replacement of infrastructure with “lead-free” materials has demonstrated only nominal cost increases, and in some cases, as with lead-free water meters, there was actually a cost reduction from the conventional brass water meters previously purchased.  Similarly, it is expected that the potential costs to homeowners would be relatively modest, since the cost of faucets and valves as part of a larger kitchen or bathroom remodel is only a very small percentage of the total budget.

